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Wirral Hospitals’ School 

“Working together to make everything better”

An Ofsted “Outstanding” School 

Headteacher:  Mr P Arrowsmith

Joseph Paxton Campus, 157 Park Road North, Claughton, Wirral. CH41 0DD

Tel: 0151-488-7680   
  e-mail:  schooloffice@wirralhs.co.uk 
Website www.wirralhs.co.uk
CD/SJ
7th March 2024

Dear Simone

Thank you for your letter dated 31st January 2024.

I appreciate your suggestions for moving forward and would like to take you up on your offer for James to meet with Phill, as soon as possible, to discuss support for our students’ attendance moving forward.  

I am still not happy that our attendance is being measured against national benchmarks for Special Schools rather than Hospital Schools as the community is made up from a very different cohort of student need. 

If you consider the two attendance percentage figures that you have chosen to use to compare our school with itself, that is pre-covid and post-covid attendance, there is one major factor which has not been considered by the Local Authority(LA). The children who have the most challenging attendance figures are those students who have been placed at the Hospital School, by-passing our usual admissions process via our panel meetings, and who have been single rolled to us. If you look at the percentage decrease in our attendance figures, it is due to the students whom you have placed here.  We cannot return them to their original schools as the LA have removed that option by placing them solely on our roll.

Other than providing transport for our students, which does need to be looked at, especially for those students placed on our roll by the LA, I am confident that you will find that the school is doing everything possible to work with families to improve attendance or find the right provision for those who are unable to attend.

Therefore, following the meeting between James and Phill, I would like to see the school returned to Band 1 so that it would not impact any judgements about the school in the future.

Thanking you for your time and support in this matter.

Yours sincerely
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Catherine Dolmor

Chair of Governors

Please view our website for the latest news and information, including all letters sent home
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